Attending via GoToMeeting:  Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Betty LaBua (MaineHousing), Vickey Rand (CHOM), Melanie Bubar (Homeless Services of Aroostook), Norm Maze (Shalom House), Rich Romero (OHI), Ginny Dill
(Shalom House), Kari Bradstreet (Hope and Justice Project), Katie Spencer White (MMHS), Donna Kelley (Waldo CAP), Emily Flinkstrom (Fair Tide), Noelle Coyne (Safe Voice), Joe Locke (MaineHousing), Kate Easter (MCEDV), Bill Higgins (Homeless Advocacy for All),  Kat Freeman (Home Fires Consulting), Rachel Boyce (Preble Street), Rebecca Hobbs (Through These Doors), Chris Bicknell (New Beginnings), Alice Preble (DHHS), Christina Dingus (MaineHousing),  Sarah Wade (DHHS),  Bridgette Sonler (YAB),  Melanie Beaulieu (FVP), Stephanie Primm (Knox County), Kelsey Brown (HUD), Amanda Cost (Partners for Peace),  Erin Kelly (Preble Street). Susan Randal (Homeless Advocacy for All), Meredith Smith (CHCS), Tracy Allen (KBH), Kelsea Vincent (YAB), David McCluskey (Community Care/Shaw House), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Ali Lovejoy, (Preble Street), Gerald Botta (Home Inc.), Lauren Bustard (MaineHousing), Bonnie Gagnon (Caring Unlimited), Joe McNally (Milestone), Dan Hodgkins (Preble Street), Boyd Kronholm,(Bangor Area Homeless Shelter),  Janice Lara Hewey (Catholic Charities), Awa Conteh, (City of Bangor)
 [Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]

Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let Betty know and she will edit accordingly.  
Maine 
Continuum of Care

Meeting: Maine CoC
Date: September 17, 2020, 1:00 – 3:00 PM
Location: GoToMeeting 


1. Member Introductions:
   	Awa welcomed all in attendance.
2. Review & Approval of minutes: 
MCOC Minutes from the previous meeting were posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website. 
Kat made a motion to approve August’s minutes, Rich seconded. No discussion. No objections. Passed unanimously. 
3. Big Thinking Topics: 
· How to get GA to enter information into HMIS:
Scott inquired if anyone had reached out to out to Anthony, the Statewide Coordinator of GA, to ask him what identifiable data is being made by GA Offices and what is the best way to obtain this data.  Sarah Wade will check with Katherine Temple to see if she has connected with him. This topic will be placed on next month’s agenda.
· COVID 19 Continued Discussion:
Awa invited all attendees to share feedback on their current status of COVID-19 related issues. Bonnie shared Caring Unlimited’s use of a three bedroom transitional unit has ended.  They will be operating their five bedroom shelter and continuing their rental of hotel rooms. Bonnie also noted they are trying to stay as operational as possible as their area is now considered a COVID-19 hot spot.  
Stephanie mentioned shelter leaders have been meeting as a small group and have started to generate a plan on how to navigate the next 12 months. Once the plan is drafted it will be distributed to both the SHC and the MCOC for input.  Katie asked for anyone interested in attending these meetings to email her for details at katie@shelterme.org.
Boyd stated due to social distancing requirements, BAHS is presently limited to 20 beds.  With the onset of cold weather they are trying to increase capacity to 32 beds with an additional 25 beds in the warming center for overnight guests only.  There is a shortage of places for people to stay warm during the day.
Awa thanked Boyd and his staff for their phenomenal assistance with housing placements through shelter plus care.  There is trepidation that the tenants who are not paying rent during the eviction moratorium will jeopardize landlord relationships.  The need for people to understand the implications of the moratorium’s confusing process is another large concern.

4. Legislative Updates                                                                                                                                   
Cullen provided a summary of the nine paged legislative packet.                                                           
· Federal-The 4th Stimulus package continues to be debated in Congress. The unfunded Federal Moratorium on evictions will be in place until December 31, 2020. The status of this year’s NOFA will likely remain on hold until after the election.  Ali made first motion to grant permission for the tri-chairs to send for a letter to Senator Collins recommending the cancelation of this year’s NOFA and the renewal of last year’s funding with the opportunity of allowances being made at the local level. Rick seconded the motion. No discussion. No objections. Passed unanimously.
· State-The legislature has not reconvened. In the likely event it is not called back into session, all legislative work not voted on will be essentially lost. Both the FUSE and Shelter Funding bills will need to be reintroduced.  

5. SHC Updates
Stephanie gave an overview of Septembers’ SHC meeting starting with an update on the CSH System Redesign. CSH is deeply imbedded in the process of compiling statewide administrative data and information from stake holders in order to develop a statewide holistic assessment.  The SHC also discussed lack of available housing, food insecurities, the lack of options for minors testing COVID-19 positive, second wave of COVID-19 and the lack of warming centers.

6. Long Term Stayers
· Bangor-Having trouble finding ways to house people is a major hurdle.  Some people would rather stay in the shelter/hotel community than be placed in housing.  Awa Conteh expressed concern that although she has offered 12 vouchers to Long-Term stayers at local shelters since 8/12/20, only 1 person has taken the offer.  A staff member from a shelter informed Awa that some guests were not ready to transition out of the shelter.  A discussion ensured where some shelters concurred that Covid-19 has been traumatic for some guests, and many find comfort remaining in shelters instead of moving into permanent housing.
· Portland-The availability of housing units continues to be abysmal.  Line staff who focus on housing are often being drawn into other aspects of decompression of COVID-19 shelter operations. 
· Brunswick- No update.

7. COC Board Update
· Coordinated Entry Committee
Erin briefed the Board on CES.  There will be five concurrent weekly TAC sessions led by Ashley Mann-McLellan.  The meetings will be held on September 23rd, September 30th, October 7th, October 16th and October 23rd. All CES Committee members are welcome to attend. The September 24th and October 4th regularly scheduled meetings have been canceled.  
There were no other Board Updates discussed.



8. Brief Standing Committee Updates:
· NOFA- Did not meet.  Will meet again when NOFA’s status is formally announced.
· Resource- Norm reported he is pleased with the McKinney-Vento training conducted by Amelia Lyons on September 11. The topics eligibility for homeless students, how to contact district liaisons and homeless student’s rights were addressed.  Norm will post the power point from the training on the Maine Homeless Planning Website.  There is a STEP Program training scheduled for December 11, 2020.  The committee is still in pursuit of a cochair. 
· Data Committee- Awa Conteh reported that at their last meeting, Mike Shaughnessy gave the group an update on Coordinated Entry, and the new goal is to have shelters (those willing) begin to record CE data.  Mike asked the Committee to give feedback on those goals.  Awa reported that the Data Committee has voted to recommend that shelters and street outreach programs begin collecting and entering Coordinated Entry data in to HMIS and this recommendation will go to the Coordinated Entry for review at their next Committee meeting.  
· PIT- Committee will continue to plan on conducting a PIT count until a formal announcement is made that one will not be required.  Whether to oversee a count is a complicated issue especially with the risk of exposure to volunteers and the importance of counting the unsheltered population. An in-depth and informed decision weighing both the pros and the cons will be made at a future date.
9. Announcements: 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Scott announced the 10% statewide budget cuts will not affect ESHAP funding.  MSHA will not be taking a cut of the 1.3 million in administrative fees for COVID-19 provider grants, Wellness Centers, shelter renovations and homeless diversion programs, electing instead to put the funds directly into the programs.
· Census information for counting the homeless will be placed on the Maine Homeless Planning website. 
10. Next Agenda:
· GA data collection
· All invited to email Betty, Scott or chairs agenda suggestions.

Next Meeting: October 15, 2020
1:00-3:00 
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